Greetings Brothers,

My wife is interested in connecting with other wives/significant others in our District. She would like for the Ladies to get to know one another, plan and hold get togehters, etc. Attached please find a letter from her to the ladies. If you deem it appropriate, please share this with your members and encourage them to share it with their ladies. She also started a Facebook group, Ladies of PA District 14 as another way for the ladies to connect.

Sincerely and Fraternally,

Don

Donald W. Roa
District Deputy Grand Master
14th Masonic District
Grand Lodge of Pennsylvania

\_\_\_\_\_\_

February 16, 2022

Dear Ladies,

Hello! My name is Bettina Zidek-Roa. I am the new District Deputy Grand Master, Don Roa'?'s, wife. For those of you who may not know what that means, the Masonic Lodge that your husband belongs to is in District #14, one of the 48 Masonic Districts of the Grand Lodge of Pennsylvania. My goal is to connect with all the wives/significant others in District 14.

Our District is comprised of six Masonic Lodges: Honesdale No. 218, Carbondale No. 249, Salem No. 330, Milford No. 344, Kingsbury No. 466 and Waymart, No. 542. I strive to build a community for us around the District; one where we can come together for fellowship, information, service, and fun!

I know that when my husband began his journey into Freemasonry, I was very excited for him and myself, as well. Although it didn'?'t go very far for me, as information about my role in all of it was not very '?'forthcoming'?'. I would like to change all of that for us! I will use group emails to inform you of events that are taking place throughout the District, so that all of our Lodges and their families can show up and support one another. Let'?'s face it ladies, our husbands are not always good at providing timely, accurate, and complete information. It helps to know when and where things are happening, right?:)

If you feel comfortable in doing so, please send me your contact information so that I can email you and compile a spreadsheet for all of us to utilize to reach out to one another. I will then work with those of you who have the time to start planning events for us to meet and get to know one another.

Let'?'s establish connections and further unify and strengthen our District in support of the wonderful community we are a part of, thanks to our husbands.

I really look forward to meeting everyone soon and can'?'t wait to hear from you! I have started a private Facebook group, '?'Ladies of PA District 14'?'. Please request to join by answering 1 question. We can use this to post events and POSITIVE messages only. My email is bzidekroa@gmail.com and my phone number is 845-649-0462. Feel free to text as well! Remember, Be the reason someone smiles today!

Sincerely,

Bettina Zidek-Roa